ACCOUNTABILITY COMMITTEE -MEETING MINUTES
Feb 8, 2023

Present: Kelli Thompson, Kathy Franek , Robin Landavazo, Tracy Ardrey, Kyrei Zion, Kathy
Franek, Shawn Graves, Missy Stone

The February meeting of the Elbert Accountability Committee was called to order at 4:30pm by Kelli
Thompson. Minutes were presented by Kyrei Zion. Minutes were approved. Tracy Ardrey -motion, Kelli
Thompson- second. The agenda was approved as presented.

Reports:

Student Leadership - Will be holding a Valentine’s Day Sale of goodies for your sweetheart. STUCO will
also be organizing dress up days during the week of Valentine’s Day. A Spring Fling dance is being planned
for March 11th.

School Board - Snow days were a topic of interest at the last board meeting. The consensus of the
board was to always keep the safety of our students, parents and staff at the forefront. See board
minutes for full meeting details of the meeting.

Administration - Vaping and tobacco use continues to be an issue with secondary students. Staff continues
to combat the problem and educate students on this addiction. There will be an assembly on safe driving
being held for high school students next week.

Sub-committees - No report.

Action and Discussion:
Oversight of SB 191 — 1338 Council - Teacher evaluations have been completed for the mid-year cycle. All

formal evaluations have been completed for veteran teachers and nearly all new teachers. Evaluations
have gone well.

Preschool Oversight - Universal Pre-School registration is now open on the state system. Our class sizes
will be 20 students per session. Thus far, it looks like the revenue will be comparable if not more than last
year.

Healthy School Index - Elbert School will not be participating this year.
Unified Improvement Plan - Submitted in October.

School Climate Survey - The Accountability committee reviewed the survey questions for staff, students and
parents. The group agreed that the questions used last year were worth repeating this year. The group
suggested an additional question be formulated to gauge parent input on which fees parents felt should be
raised to compensate for the increasing cost of referees. Mr. Graves will work on the language for this
question. Survey completion will be promoted at parent/teacher conferences. The surveys will likely be
pushed out on February 28th.
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Financial Recommendation - First School Board Work Session for budget will be February 15th at 6:30pm.

Committee set up —
Staff Appreciation Committee - This will be held in May. The Accountability Committee will host a

breakfast for all staff.

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be March 8th at 4:30pm. Meeting was adjourned at 5:15pm by Kelli
Thompson.



